Moundsville West Virginia October 3, 2024

The Marshall County Board of Education met in workshop session Thursday, October 3, 2024, 6:30 p.m. at Sand Hill Elementary School, all members having been notified of business to be considered.

Present were: President John Miller, Vice President Christie Robison, Members Brenda Coffield, Lori E. Kestner, Dr. Duane Miller; Secretary Dr. Shelby Haines and Michael Price, Facilities Director.

Mr. Price and Dr. Haines discussed multiple construction projects with the Board.

- Natatorium Project draft floor plans are generated and a final meeting will be held tomorrow with WVU personnel for final approval. We will also work on finalizing the long-term contract details. A press release is scheduled for late October.
- The board of education has significant structural issues, as well as a failing electrical system. Work has been done to maintain the building in its current status.
- The Cameron Elementary septic project in conjunction with the city of Cameron, continues to develop and will need to be completed prior to rebuilding the playground. This is another project with a tight timeline for next summer.
- Washington Lands continues to have final work completed. The contractors and Washington Lands Elementary should be commended.
- Sand Hill The modular school will need removed in early May so that the septic system can be installed for the new school. The new school will be ready for the start of school in the fall. A major steel project was completed on the school this week.

The Board took a tour of the new Sand Hill School building.

Motion by Mrs. Coffield, and seconded by Vice President Robison, that the workshop be adjourned. Motion carried.

President Miller adjourned the meeting at 8:00 p.m.

|             | President |
|-------------|-----------|
|             |           |
|             |           |
| <del></del> | Secretary |